
Project: Orchard Hills Water Main Replacement 
  
Contractor: Malley Construction, Site Supervisor Reggie Smith 
  
Inspectors:   Mark Goss, Spicer Group, Tyler Wieland, Spicer Group 
  
Work performed this week (5-8 thru 5-12):  By the end of the day today, the Contractor will have 
finished installing the water main to just north of house #225 Wilson Place (500 Lin Ft this week) 
  
Work to be performed next week (5-15 thru 5-19):  See attached scheduled from Malley 
Construction.  The plan is to have water main installed from #225 Wilson Place to the end of the Cul-De-
Sac on Wilson Place 
  
Residents who may be impacted with next week’s work: 

• 249 Wilson Place (Drive crossing) Thomas & Susan Massaway 
• 259 Wilson Place (Drive Crossing) John & Linda Bradley 
• 301 Wilson Place (Drive Crossing) Duane & Janet Oxendale 
• 303 Wilson Place (Drive Crossing) Tyler & Kristin Saxton 
• 305 Wilson Place (Drive Crossing) Jeff & Sue Baker 
• 317 Wilson Place (access to drive will be hindered) Eric Green 
• Orchard Court Road Crossing 

  
Issues: There have been some issues with trees and a price was agreed upon to have the trees 
removed.  Trees are scheduled to be removed on Monday (5-15-2023).  The trees that have been slated 
for removal are located at: 

• Spruce Tree at Saxton residence 
• Maple Tree at 225 Wilson Place (Kerry & Susan Sias, see attached landowner Agreement Form 

acknowledging their permission to remove tree) 
• 4 small trees in Cul-De-Sac on Wilson Place east of Orchard Court 

Other Issues: 
• 225 Wilson Place, driveway was bituminous over concrete.  The landowner wants concrete 

back.  See attached Landowner Agreement form acknowledging this. 
  
There is a lilac bush that may be impacted at 259 Wilson Place.  We met with the landowner, and they 
stated that if needed we have permission to remove, set off to the side, and replace the lilac after we 
pass by with the proposed water main.  We will get a landowner agreement form to authorize and 
confirm this request. 
  
301 Wilson Place has a decorative tree close to the proposed water main.  We have permission from the 
landowner to trim some branches if we don’t make the tree look gawdy.  We will get a landowner 
agreement form to authorize and confirm this request. 
  
132 Fox Drive, the existing water service shut off is in the middle of a landscaped area along with a 
decorative light.  We will be meeting with the landowner to see how we can replace the landscape.  We 
may be able to put the new water service around the landscaped area to avoid it.  We will get a 
landowner agreement form to authorize any changes that may be needed. 
  



Bill Leonard from Gratiot County was out looking at SESC measures and asked for Malley Construction to 
put silt fence between the  22a stone pile located at Wilson Drive and Monroe (M-46) and the roadside 
drain.  See attached sketch for extents of required silt fence. 
  
General Comments:  The Contractor is on pace to install 500 Lin Ft of 8” water main this week and is 
keeping current with the proposed schedule.  PRIOR TO OPEN CUTTING ORCHARD COURT, THE 
CONTRACTOR WILL MAKE CONTACT WITH RESIDENTS ON ORCHARD COURT SO THAT THEY CAN 
PREPARE AS NECESSARY FOR THIS ROAD CLOSURE. 


